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Dear Mr Stuart Kerry and Mr Teik-Kheong Tan,

We thank you for your letter and for providing information on the formation of the WIG group. 

The 3GPP-WLAN Interworking architecture work is fairly stable with regards to access control and charging principles for the first level of interworking, i.e. common access control and charging. The architecture extension for the second level of Interworking, i.e. access to PS (packet service) based services, is under construction and is intended to be at a stable stage in June this year. Note however that both these levels are intended to be part of the same Release (Release 6) of the specifications.

The latest version of the corresponding specification, TS 23.234 v1.6.0 (i.e. draft), is attached. You can also find more information on the global status of the work within 3GPP in the attached presentation. 

Although we endeavour to minimise impacts on the WLAN Access Network, we have identified some implicit requirements that we put on WLAN. Please refer to the attached document (Tdoc S2-030722). We would be thankful for your feedback on these issues.

We hope this clarifies 3GPP’s status and perspective on the issue and we also look forward for further interactions and cooperation between 802.11, WIG and 3GPP on the topic of 3GPP-WLAN Interworking.
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